
 

Ambassador Asazuma’s joint courtesy visit with World Food Program 

(WFP) to Hon. Governor of Kunene Region (26 February 2025) 
2025/2/26 

On 26 February 2025, Ambassador Asazuma and WFP Namibia Acting Country Director 

Tiwonge Machiwenyika paid a courtesy call and had a briefing session with the 

Kunene Regional Governor Hon. Marius Sheya who was together with Hon. Johannes 

Antsino, Councilor of Outjo Constituency. The Hon. Marius Sheya lauded the 

Government of Japan for the much-needed assistance to the people of Kunene Region 

amidst the devastating effects of the drought leaving the majority of the 

households in food insecure positions as well as increasing the cases of 

malnutrition amongst children. 
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(Back row, from left to right) 

 Mr. Lorenz Hembapu (Director of Catholic AIDS Action), Ms. Rivonia Roman 

(Representative from Khorixas Constituency), Ambassador Asazuma, Hon. Marius Sheya 

(Governor of Kunene Region), Mr. Tiwonge Machiwenyika (WFP Namibia Acting Country 

Director), Hon Johannes Antsino (Councilor of Outjo Constituency in Kunene Region) 


